
Agenda Item 8 

Cllr Clayton District Council Report 
 
I wrote to Joe and John after the last mtg with the points below to share so please accept 
them here as still relevant update for the forthcoming Town Council mtg with a little update : 

1. Cultural Strategy Development in South Cambs had its first meeting  on August 23 
and they agree with me that Cambourne should be the main hub for piloting project 
activity. Unfortunately I had expected more information about available budget, but 
they didn’t provide that info at this point. I will continue to work on this group in the 
interests of Cambourne residents and in particular the mental health and wellbeing 
benefits of participation in creative activities. I have had an initial discussion with 
Wysing Arts about this and they are keen to be involved so I will keep you informed 
and ask someone from Town Council to come along once the scope and financial 
scale of the strategy is a little more definite. 

 
2. Scrutiny Ctte Chair is picking up the task and finish group activity looking at Gypsy, 

Roma and Traveller provision once again. I have my own priorities in this area, but it 
would be useful to have an idea of where the Town Council sits regarding provision 
of temporary stopping sites and also the promotion of more positive communications 
within social media sites that serve communities in Cambourne and across South 
Cambs. Please either email me the position and priorities of Town Council re GRT or 
let’s arrange to talk it through so I can share your views with Srutiny Ctte. 

 

3. An upcoming event that some of you may wish to join with a colleague and 

friend of mine Patrick Vernon. 

 

Preserving the legacy of the Windrush Generation – Monday 4th October at 

18:00 

  

Dear all,  

  

As part of our 2021 Black History Month programme in partnership with Cambridge 

City Council, our first webinar will be hosted by Patrick Vernon OBE on the topic of 

preserving the legacy of the Windrush Generation.  

  

The Windrush Generation – people arriving in the UK between 1948 and 1971 from 

Caribbean counties – came at the request of the British Government to help rebuild a 

broken Britain after World War II. ‘Windrush’ refers to the ship MV Empire Windrush, 

which docked in Tilbury (Essex) on 22 June 1948, bringing workers from Jamaica, 

Trinidad and Tobago, and other islands to help will post-war UK labour shortages.  

  

After 10 years of campaigning by Patrick and others, a national Windrush Day was 

adopted on the 22 June 2019, to preserve the legacy of the Windrush Generation. 

Find out more at this webinar.  

  

Zoom details:  

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87230748182?pwd=a3FoelhiRVB4WmlXYTFFMFE2Qmx

6dz09   

  

Meeting ID: 872 3074 8182  
Passcode: 347564 
 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87230748182?pwd=a3FoelhiRVB4WmlXYTFFMFE2Qmx6dz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87230748182?pwd=a3FoelhiRVB4WmlXYTFFMFE2Qmx6dz09

